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September 7, 2010

Mr. Brewster’s Direct Line: (512) 322-5831

Email:  cbrewster@lglawfirm.com

M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

TNMP Cities/Gulf Coast Coalition of Cities

FROM:
Christopher L. Brewster and Thomas Brocato

DATE:

August 27, 2010

RE:
Texas-New Mexico Power Company’s Statement of Intent to Increase Rates Suspension Packet

ACTION REQUIRED TO SUSPEND THE EFFECTIVE DATE BY OCTOBER 1, 2010
On August 26, 2010, Texas-New Mexico Power Company (“TNMP” or “Company”) filed a Statement of Intent to Increase Rates with all cities in its service area that retain original jurisdiction.  The Company is seeking a $20.1 million rate increase.  If approved, the $20.1 million increase would raise rates for the average residential customer by $117.60 per year. 

The rate increase requested by TNMP will become effective on October 1, 2010, unless the city takes action to suspend the effective date.  The statute permits cities to extend the effective date by up to 90 days in order to study the filing.  The city must take action to suspend the effective date by October 1, 2010.  If your city does not have a regular council meeting scheduled before October 1 or is otherwise unable to take action on the suspension resolution by October 1, please contact me as soon as possible. 

Attached to this memo is a model suspension resolution and staff report.  It is possible that TNMP local managers may be providing cities with a model denial resolution and recommending that the city immediately deny the rate request.  We do not recommend that you deny the request at this time.  Suspending the effective date allows cities more time to review the application and decide on the final action, including settlement or denial of TNMP’s requested rate increase.

If your city has relinquished original jurisdiction, we still encourage you to participate with the group and intervene in the case.  For those cities who have relinquished original jurisdiction, we have included a resolution authorizing your city to join the coalition and intervene in the case.  If you do not know if your city has relinquished original jurisdiction, please contact us.

The TNMP Cities and the Gulf Coast Coalition of Cities will hold a meeting of all Coalition members in late September to discuss TNMP’s rate request in greater detail.  In the meantime, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact Chris (512/322-5831), cbrewster@lglawfirm.com.
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